

Apart from the meeting on the 19 May 2003 to select the Chairman and Vice‑Chairman, there has been only one other meeting on the 19 June 2003.  

At the time of writing this report there have been no call-ins.  The minutes of both the above meetings are attached and I will answer any questions on the minutes and the report.

At the June meeting it was agreed that an elected member should be included in the Supporting Communities Best Value Review Team.  Members at that meeting felt that the member nominated should come from a Carlisle South ward as that was the area being focussed on.  It was also felt that someone not previously involved with the review might come with a more open and more challenging mind.  Since the meeting Councillor Anne Glendinning has agreed to be the elected member on the team.

The committee is very much aware that to date the public awareness of and involvement in the new structures is just about nil.  Meetings are still being held in the same locations and in much the same format as before.  The only difference being that there is never any public (or press) present.  

When we examined agenda items such as the work programme and Executive Forward Plan we therefore looked at ways of involving the public more, both in the process and in meetings.  Members accepted that the subject would have to be carefully selected ie one that was of genuine interest to the general public and where they felt that their views were genuinely being taken on board.  It was noted that there may be scope for involving young people in some of the environmental issues that the committee will be looking at over the next year (possibly abandoned vehicles).  Also there maybe the opportunity to take the committee out into the community and KD.06/03 Raffles Vision-Open space management & maintenance was identified as a possibility.

The committee continues to be concerned by the lack of co-operation received from the County Council in some of the committee’s reviews.  We have been unable to progress the street works review, yet the state of our roads and footpaths are a constant source of complaint by the public and an area in which both councils need to work together closely.

Training needs continue to be a priority for Overview and Scrutiny.  It is hoped that with the appointment of a new Policy & Performance Officer that training could be provided in Best Value and Performance scrutiny.

The meeting on 19 June took place in the Council Chamber as the CPA team was using the Flensburg room.  Overview and Scrutiny have complained in the past that both the Slupsk and Flensburg rooms and furniture are more in keeping with the old committee style of meeting rather than Overview and Scrutiny meetings.  However, at least you have tables that will accommodate papers and chairs that can be adjusted for comfort!  The chamber is now increasingly used for meetings other than debates of the full Council and the type of meetings held in the other ‘committee’ rooms have also changed.  I would therefore like to ask that some thought should be given to improving both the layout and the type of furniture used in these rooms.

Councillor C Rutherford

Chairman
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